# Danielle Brooks Associate Missionary





### **Prayer Requests**

- Learning the Kinyarwandan language, classes begin in April.
- More opportunities to stretch beyond my comfort zone and grow.
- Continual outpouring of the Holy Ghost at UPCR.

## **Praise Reports**

- Jean Marie and Family (my driver) attended service at UPCR 03/30 (below).
- Many faithful Youth Students as March started Youth classes!





### **UPCR Sunday School**

We have been discussing what it means to build a relationship with Christ and to grow in Him this month. The children continue to ask meaningful questions and their continual growth is inspiring! They have begun to teach me the weekly memory verse in the Kinyarwandan language. It is so beautiful to hear them declare the promises of God from His Word. "Uhoraho, iteka ryose ijambo ryawe rihoraho mu ijuru."

Zaburi 119:89

#### **Youth Class Begins**

March brought about the renewal of Youth classes. The UPCR Youth were previously meeting on Saturday mornings, but now they have transitioned to every Sunday morning at 9am! I have enjoyed getting to see their smiling faces, listening to their worship songs and starting to work with Brother Adolph. leader. the Youth (Pictured above & left)



March 2025